
 
From: Leslie Roach <noreply@iusd.org>  
Sent: Friday, March 13, 2020 4:24 PM 
To: Leslie Roach <LeslieRoach@iusd.org> 
Subject: leslieroach@iusd.org 

 

Dear NHS Community: 

Many of you have seen Superintendent Walker’s email indicating that as of this 
afternoon all IUSD schools will now be closed up until Monday, April 6. We are 
postponing or canceling ALL non-school day activities and special events. This includes 
parent meetings, field trips, athletics competitions and practices, and club meetings.    

On Monday and Tuesday of next week, all staff will be trained on Emergency Distance 
Learning (EDL) with the intention of going live on Wednesday so that student learning 
can continue while they are at home. The goal is to have EDL active through Friday, 
March 27. Starting March 30, all students and staff will be on the scheduled Spring 
Break.  Regular in-person instruction will resume Monday, April 6. Please watch for 
future emails providing more details. 

Thank you for reading all of the IUSD emails regarding COVID-19. The health and 
safety of all our students is important, and we will continue to provide updates. As a 
reminder, the District has set up a resource page  with the most up to date information. 
We will continue to update you through NHS emails and our website.  Please check 
these frequently.  

We appreciate everyone’s flexibility during this unprecedented time. Thank you for 
working together to ensure the health and well-being of our students and community.  

These times of uncertainty can evoke a variety of emotions; please communicate with 
your student regarding their feelings. If you need additional support, you can reach out 
to your student’s counselor. There are additional resources on our NHS counseling 
website.  

Feel free to reach out if you have additional questions. 

 

Sincerely,  

Leslie Roach, Ed.D.  

Principal 

#NHSbettertogether 
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